HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Membership Committee
Tuesday, February 9, 2010
3:00 – 4:30 PM

25 Van Ness Avenue, Room 710
Action Minutes
Members Present:  Pablo Campos, Isela González, Akira Jackson, Amanda Jones, Montica Levy, John Newmeyer, Tee Tagor
HPS Staff:  Michael Paquette, Jenna Rapues
HPS Staff Absent:  Elizabeth Davis
Guests: Joe Imbriani (HPS)
1.  Welcome, Announcements and Agenda Changes
Montica welcomed the group. She asked members to introduce themselves, answer an icebreaker question and to make any relevant announcements. 
Isela announced that The Mayor's Hepatitis C Task Force has been meeting monthly since December 2009, in order to craft recommendations for the Mayor's Office about how to strategically address the hepatitis C epidemic in San Francisco.  At the January Task Force meeting, the Task Force voted on its officers and its committee structure and brainstormed potential presentations for future meetings.

Officers include:

· Chairpersons, Dominique Leslie and Randy Allgaier

· DPH Chair, Emalie Huriaux

· Secretary, Yvonne Frazier 

· Steering Members-At Large, Robin Roth and Rodney McCain

· Committees include: 

Steering

Research & Surveillance

Public Policy

Prevention, Education & Testing

Community Awareness

Care & Treatment
For more information on Task Force and Committee meetings, contact Emalie Huriaux at emalie.huriaux@sfdph.org or (415) 437-4694.

2.  Public Comment
None
3.  Member Response to Public Comment 

None
4.  Committee Business
· Approve January 12th Minutes (Action Item)
After a brief reviewing of the minutes by members, there was motion by Isela and a second from Montica to approve the 1/12/10 minutes.  The minutes were approved by the following roll call vote:
Membership Roll Call Vote
02/09/2010

	Member 
	1/12/10 Minutes
	
	

	Pablo Campos


	Y
	
	

	Akira Jackson


	---------
	
	

	Montica Levy


	Y
	
	

	John Newmeyer


	Y
	
	

	Tee Tagor


	Y
	
	

	Isela González


	Y
	
	

	Amanda Jones
	Y
	
	

	Elizabeth Davis
	Y
	
	

	Michael Paquette
	
	
	

	Jenna Rapues
	
	
	


· Review January 12th Process Evaluation (Information Item)
Montica reminded members to fill out the survey monkey process evaluation after the meeting and to be specific when making comments or suggestions.  She went through the survey and answered any questions the members had.

· Steering Update (Information Item)
Since Pablo is the membership committee representative at the Steering Committee, he gave an overview of what was discussed at the 1/28/10 Steering Committee Meeting. He mentioned the following highlights:
Steering update

1/28/10
· The Steering committee discussed having a poster with Epi breakdown by BRP. The HPS Planning unit will follow-up on this request.

· The 2010 HIV Prevention Plan will be released to HPPC members at the February 11th meeting. A dissemination plan is still being developed for all other Plan requests.

· Tracey announced that the Health Department is still grappling with the budget deficit but is looking at ways to increase revenue.

· HPS staff has been in discussion with the Capacity Building Assistance (CBA) provider to organize training on facilitation skills for all Co-chairs. The Steering Committee determined that this would be better handled internally. The HPS Health education team in collaboration with the Planning unit, will follow-up on developing a facilitation training which incorporates Robert’s Rules.

· The Steering Committee approved 5 community member applications.

· Steering requested that all presentations be reviewed by them to ensure proper language, and understanding of materials.

· A Call for Nominations for an At-Large Steering representative has been sent out to the Council. We will be electing the At-Large rep at the February Council Meeting.

These are the main highlights of the meeting.  If you would like more detailed information, please review the Steering minutes or contact the staff person on your committee.  All committee minutes and agendas are available on the website within 10 business days of the meeting.  HIV Prevention Website: http://www.sfhiv.org.

5.  Review Updated Draft Committee Timeline (Information Item)
· Develop goals for 2010
Jenna distributed copies of the handout “Membership Committee 2010 Timeline (Draft)”. 
The Committee has been asked to do a presentation on the CDC Community Planning Guidance goals, recruitment update, and other progress of the committee’s work in June (or before recruitment takes off).
The annual PIR training will be in November or December. Eileen will follow-up with Co-chairs and report back to Membership committee.
The committee would like to have specific months in which they can do an icebreaker or closing activity at Council meetings.  Membership would like to do a closing activity at the March HPPC meeting.

6.  Exit Interview (Information Item)
Montica introduced this item and gave some background information for the new members.  She said that one of the goals of the exit interview was to help us understand why people left HPPC and how was their experience.

Jenna handed out examples of last year’s exit interview so the members could get a sense of what was asked and how the exiting members responded.

The pros and cons of doing the exit interview by phone vs. survey monkey were discussed.  The members also discussed the goals of the exit interview and what to do with the results.  Some options included compiling the results at the end of the year and sharing this information to the larger HPPC.  Another option would be to do a mid-year evaluation and incorporate the findings into the June presentation to the HPPC answering the question, “Why do people leave HPPC?”
Membership retention was discussed and how this information will help inform the committee’s scope of work for the year.
Action Item:  John suggested that HPS compile numbers/stats on the attrition rate of members to look at who leaves and why?  Are there certain demographics of members that tend to leave more than others?  Are there patterns that emerge that this committee needs to look at?
7.  New Member Process Evaluation Plan (Information Item)
The members discussed ideas of how to help new members get acclimated to HPPC and to make sure someone checks in with new members early on in the year.  Ideas included:  2 month check in (after the February HPPC meeting) and phone calls by the membership committee.  It was also suggested that members of this committee find ten minutes either before the larger HPPC meeting or during a break to check in with new members (perhaps at the March 11th meeting).
The committee also discussed the need to formalize the mentorship responsibilities and activities, including a new member process evaluation mechanism to gauge the progress and needs of new Council members.  Several questions were developed and will be followed up on at the next committee meeting to determine the proper mechanism to conduct process evaluation with new Council members.  These questions were:
1) What’s your overall experience so far on the Council and Committee?

2) Have you been assigned a mentor and do you feel you’re getting enough support from them?
3) What challenges are you experiencing as a new member?

4) What has been most helpful to you thus far as a new member?

5) Do you feel your voice is being heard on the Council?  Can you identify how everyone’s voice can be heard on the Council?

Action Item:  Vote on the process on how to ask the above questions (phone check in, survey monkey, face to face perhaps on a quarterly basis?)

8.  Council Member Training Needs (Information Item)
· Identify methods for assessing Council training needs
This item was tabled and will be added to next month’s committee meeting agenda.

9. Summary and Closure of Meeting
Montica reminded everyone to complete the process evaluation survey.
Pablo and Montica thanked the group for a good meeting. The Co-chairs will have a phone check-in with Jenna & Michael to plan the March meeting. 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 pm.
Next meeting scheduled is March 9th, from 3:00-4:30 pm
 in room 710 at 25 Van Ness Ave., 7th Floor.
Minutes prepared by Michael Paquette and reviewed by Jenna Rapues, Montica Levy, and Pablo Campos.
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